
Town of Corinth

Unapproved Minutes of Regular Selectboard Meeting


February 10, 2014


Attending for the Board: Allen Locke, Chairman; Chris Groschner; Russ Pazdro.

Others Attending: Frank Roderick, Road Commissioner; Lois Jackson; Skyla Kroll;

Lynn Sciortino, Board Clerk.


The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m.


Approval of Minutes Groschner moved to approve the minutes of the January 13, 2014 Regular 
Selectboard Meeting, the January 16, 2014 Emergency Meeting and the February 4, 2014 
Financial Meeting. Pazdro seconded. Motion passed.


Public Concerns Lois Jackson asked the Board to consider waiving the Town Hall Use Fee for 
the 2014 Open Studio Tour (VT North by Hand) being held in October. Groschner moved to 
grant VT North by Hand a one-time waiver for this year only. Pazdro seconded. Motion passed. 


Listers Locke moved that the Board sign a Certificate of No Appeals or Suits Pending Against 
the 2013 Grand List document. Pazdro seconded. Motion passed.


Highway Department Roderick reported on some of the projects for 2014. The survey of the 
proposed site for the Corinth Park & Ride has been completed and the town has received 
permission to move ahead with the plan. Construction is due to begin in the spring or summer. 
Page's Box Shop Bridge will be receiving deck work during the summer. The Chicken Farm 
Bridge project is also on the schedule to begin in the fall.


Conservation Commission Roderick informed the Board of impending changes in the 
membership of the Commission. Discussion followed regarding restructuring the term from 

three years to four years.


The Board reviewed correspondence.

Groschner moved to adjourn. Pazdro seconded. The meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.


